
To: Council 

From: Mayor Dwight Lundgren 

Date: January 9, 2025 

Re: Chicken Permits and All Pets 

 It has come to our attention that there has been no activity in acquiring proper permitting of 
chickens in the city limits.  

The city enacted the proper ordinance to ensure correct and safe acquisition and pending chickens 
in our city limits. This was done with the idea of keeping all residents in the city of Vergas on the 
same page for safety and compliance with the ordinance of the city. 

 It is not a pick and choose system, all residents who choose to keep and retain any and all animals 
(IE: birds, dogs, cats) whatever animal that is kept by residents will be treated the same. 

We have these in place to ensure the safety of all concerned. Your participation is needed to keep 
our city a safe and pleasant place to live. 


